VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

NOVEMBER 27, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Trustee Randy Burk was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the November 13th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for personnel and litigation after Citizen Comments.

Mike Capell stated the employee medical insurance is up for renewal. The cost for the current plan is $22,455.26 per year. Keeping the same plan and same deductibles for December 1, 2023, through December 1, 2024, the cost would be $21,855.68 per year. Mike Capell made a motion to approve the Blue Cross Blue Shield employee medical insurance as presented. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: none
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated there was a water leak today due to a broken valve at East Laurel Street and South Jefferson Street. Ehret Plumbing came out to work on it. Dustin also stated that Scott Baltz was contacted by Illinois American about butterfly valves that need to be replaced on the water line on South 158. Darren from Illinois American is looking into who is responsible for replacing those valves.

REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Mayor Todd stated they are trying to finish the curbing at North Breese Street and East Mill Street. The project will be completed in the spring. The patching has also been completed in the subdivisions. Scott Baltz stated he still needs to reach out to one more person for the 60/40 project before that project is completed.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1278 is for the Annual Tax Levy. The tax levy is applied to real estate within the Village limits. It will go into effect on May 1, 2024, and end April 30, 2025. Mike French made a motion to accept Ordinance 1278. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Scott Baltz stated the things in the parks that needed to be winterized have been completed. Mayor Todd asked if there were any new dates for the playground equipment installation at the ball diamonds on Kalbfleisch. Scott answered that he has not heard back from the company.
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the Senior Center participants will be visiting Heimos Greenhouse at 9:30am on Tuesday, December 12th. They will have a poinsettia tour and then stop at Lee’s Home Center for coffee and cookies. Ray stated that every Wednesday at the Senior Center they offer blood pressure screening. Friday, December 22nd at 10am will be the Senior Center Christmas Party. There will be a brunch along with music, gifts, and a visit from Santa Claus. As of October 30, 2023, the Senior Center served 36,526 Meals on Wheels and 12,750 meals at the Center for the fiscal year. Ray stated they are projecting to serve over 50,000 meals for the next fiscal year. The next Senior Center Executive Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 12th at 4:30pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 19th. Adam Romero stated there isn’t anything on the agenda yet for that meeting.
TIF: Mike French stated the annual TIF review meeting will be held on Thursday, December 7th at 3pm at Village Hall.
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – Police Chief Alan Hucke stated the Police Department is holding their Toy and Food drive through Tuesday, December 12th. 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated the Zoning Board will have a meeting on Tuesday, December 12th. They will be looking at some of the ordinances. He will make sure the trustees get the information from that meeting.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd thanked everyone that helped and took part in the Lighted Parade the previous Friday.
NEW BUSINESS: Mary MacKeen from Buttercup Ranch stated they had a great turnout at this year’s 3rd Annual CiderMan Triathlon. They had new sponsors from the Village and a huge team of volunteers. They had a great time, and she is very appreciative. She is excited to give a larger donation to the first responders this year. Mary and her husband Rich presented the Fire Department and the Police Department each with an $800 check. Mayor Todd thanked the MacKeens on behalf of the Village for their donations.

Scott Baltz stated he was contacted by the Metro East Parks and Recreation Department, and it sounds like the Village will be approved for the $44,000 grant that was applied for.
Mayor Todd stated the Library Board has invited the Village Board to stop by the Library after their December 11th meeting to see the updates that have been made to the Library.

TREASURER’S AND CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel and Litigation. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mike Capell made a motion to hire a new maintenance personnel upon acceptance of the position. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Dustin Trankle. The motion carried unanimously. 
________________________________   

________________________________

Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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